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By Gene Campbell 

  First District Congressman Rob Wittman was 

the guest speaker at a meeting of the King 

William County Republican Party on February 

21st at Ripley's Family Restaurant. Wittman 

who has represented the First Congressional 

District of Virginia since 2007 spoke to the 

gathering about a variety of issues facing rural 

America. One of those issues is the need for 

high-speed broadband.  

  Rob was recently named Co-Chairman of the 

Rural Broadband Caucus for the 116th 

Congress. He is working with his colleagues in 

Congress to bring high-speed internet not only 

to the rural areas of the First District but across 

rural America as well. 

Congressman Wittman Visits King William 

Congressman Rob Wittman speaks to members of the King William Republican Party. 

Ruritans Support Local 4-H Shooting Team 

Members of the local 4-H Shooting Team along with their parents were recent guests 

of the King William Ruritan Club. 

By Gene Campbell-  The King William Ruritan Club in its quest to make the 

community a better place in which to live and work has always supported the youth in 

our community.                                                        Please see RURITANS, on page 2. 

  Mattaponi Volunteer Rescue Squad has 

proudly served the people of King 

William County since 1995, answering 

nearly 400 calls for service each year and 

working through disasters both man-made 

and natural—such as the deadly visit of 

Hurricane Michael to Central Virginia last 

October. 
 

Please see MATTAPONI,  on page 3. 

Mattaponi Volunteer Rescue Squad to cease 

operations in King William County 

Black History Program at New Mt Zion Baptist Church Walkerton 

Story by Florence Cooke-Picture by Robin Wyatt 

  The Women’s Ministry of New Mt. Zion Baptist Church in Walkerton held a celebration of 

Black History Month on Saturday, February 23rd. Under the direction of Ginger Weeden, the 

program was a celebration of achievement of African Americans in King and Queen.   

Participating in the program were black self-employed business owners, educators, doctors, 

lawyers, musicians, social workers, administrators/supervisors, clergy and first responders.  

 

Please see HISTORY PROGRAM, on page 6. 

New Mt. Zion Baptist Church Hosts 

Celebration of African Americans 
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A 121 Year  

Tradition of Caring 

 Bennett Funeral Home was established in 1897 to serve the needs of 

Richmond families.  Since then, this locally owned and operated business has 

continued to serve the community with its unique combination of caring and 

convenience. 

 This tradition of excellence  can be seen in the four beautiful chapels 

located throughout the Richmond area: centrally located on Cutshaw Avenue in 

the city, on Broad Street Road past Innsbrook, serving the Hanover-

Mechanicsville area on Lee-Davis Road and Chesterfield Chapel on Ashbrook 

Pkwy. in Chesterfield. All four facilities are under the personal direction of 

Charles D. Morehead, President. 

 In a time of need, you can turn to Bennett Funeral Home with trust and 

confidence.  It serves families of all faiths with personal service, before, during, 

and after.  There is a long tradition of professionalism and caring. 

 One way in which Bennett cares for families, is by offering a convenient 

and personalized pre-need program.  Through this program pre-need planning, you 

can spare your loved ones the burden of making decisions at an emotional time.  

Call Bennett Funeral Home at 746-8665 to schedule a pre-planning consultation.

BENNETT funeral home 

Caring Since 1897 

By Florence Cooke 

  On Tuesday, February 12,  2019, ownership 

of 33 horses  seized from the King William 

farm of Cassy Newell-Reed and Harry Reed 

III, was granted to King William County after 

a two seizure hearing. 

  Retired Richmond General District Court 

Judge Barbara Gaden  decided that the Reeds 

had cruelly  treated and neglected  the horses:  

22 of 33 horses were underweight; 18 of the 

horses had no access to food and needed farrier 

care; several horses had parasites; several 

horses had rain rot on their bodies; one horse 

had lice;  two of the horses had no water; and 

several had tried to eat straw and manure  

which is a sign of systematic starvation. 

Mrs. Reed testified local hay was  not in good 

condition because of rainy weather; horses are 

fed two or three times a day, once in the morn-

ing and another time not on a schedule;  and 

hay is supplemented with mineral supplements, 

food pellets, mush and beet pulp. 

  Judge Baden ordered the ownership of the 

horses transferred to King William County, set 

an appeal  bond of $50,000 for the care of the 

horses for nine months, $20 per day by county, 

as well as $9,900 already accumulated for the 

care of the horses. 

  Mrs. Reed is banned from owning horses for 

five years due to previous cruelty charges and 

Mr. Reed is banned from owning horses for 

two years.  She has 10 days to appeal the 

judge’s decision and 30 days to pay the fine. 

Commonwealth’s Attorney Matthew Kite 

stated the horses are not in the local area but 

will be cared for and owned by the county. 

  The club voted at its February monthly 

meeting to donate $3,000 to the local 4-H 

Shooting Team.  The team is comprised of 

local 9 to18 year old young adults. This money 

will be used to offset expenses the team incurs 

practicing and traveling across the state as they 

compete with other 4-H teams in shooting and 

like related skills.  The club and parents of the 

team members are also planning a spaghetti 

dinner fundraising later this year at the club 

building. 

  The club is also busy planning their 80th 

Annual Fish Fry which is Tuesday, April 9th 

from 3:00 pm - 7:00 pm at their facilities on Rt 

30.  Catfish, shad roe, cole slaw, bacon, clam 

chowder, hush puppies and pork skins will be 

served up [also available for take outs] while 

you listen to live music. Tickets are $25 each 

and can be purchased at King William 

Pharmacy, Union Bank, Essex Bank, SoNa 

Bank, 360 Hardware, King William Tire, 

Southern States, any club member or call 363-

1781.  You can also visit us online at 

kingwilliamruritan.org and purchase tickets.  

Ownership of Seized Horses Granted to King 

William County 

RURITANS, continued from front page 

Old Man Winter doesn’t want to give up. With spring only 14 days away he is 

letting us know he is still in control. I know we all are ready for longer and 

warmer days. It won’t be long now, hold on. My wood pile looks a lot smaller 

than it did at the start of winter.  Don’t forget, Daylight Saving Time, begins 

this Sunday the 10th. We will move the clocks up 1 hour. 

 

 

 Take care until next time. 
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By Florence Cooke 

  The Mattaponi Crime Solvers, Inc. has 

suffered the loss of three of its dedicated 

members in less than a year.  Geralde 

Morgan, Herb White and Bob Coats were 

three very active members.  All three men 

had served in different positions 

throughout the years. 

  Bob and Herb were two of the thirteen 

charter members who started the King 

William and West Point Crime Solvers, 

Inc. in 1996. When King and Queen 

County was voted into the service area in 

2003, the name was changed to Mattaponi 

Crime Solvers, Inc. 

  Of the thirteen charter members, Marian 

White, Herb’s widow, is the only charter 

member remaining. She states, “Crime 

Solvers is a very important community 

organization. We offer an opportunity for 

citizens to provide confidential 

information anonymously to law 

enforcement in the hope of combating 

crime in their neighborhood. Mattaponi 

Crime Solvers, Inc. is a safe effective way 

for citizens to fight crime.” 

  The organization is always looking for 

new members from either King William, 

West Point or King and Queen.  

  The  meetings are held on the second 

Wednesday of the month at 7 p.m. at the 

King William Administration Building. 

Mattaponi Crime Solvers Lose  

Three Board Members 

Geralde Morgan Bob Coats  Herb White  

By Gene Campbell 

  At the February 25 meeting of the King 

William Board of Supervisors, Supervisor of 

Schools Dr. David White and the architect's 

construction administrator Gordon Frantzich 

were happy to report the newly constructed 

cafeteria of the Hamilton Holmes Middle 

School Project opened to the students on 

February 22. The entire project is scheduled to 

be substantially complete by June 19.  

In other matters 

1. Supervisors voted to delay the proposed sale 

of the county's Comcast franchise to Atlantic 

Broadband. County Attorney Dan Stuck needs 

more time to review documents of the sale.  

2. During the public comment period King 

William Internet Connectivity KWIC 

Chairman and EDA Vice Chairman Ed Moren 

gave an update on a recent meeting he and 

EDA Chairman Brian Hodges had with 

Delegates Chris Peace and Keith Hodges along 

with the Governor's Chief Broadband Advisor 

Evan Feinman. Discussions centered on the 

KWIC and EDA efforts pursing high speed 

internet for King William.  

3. Fire Chief Andy Aigner gave a report on 

Fire and EMS stats for the month of January.  

  The next regular meeting of the KWBOS will 

be Monday March 25 at the county 

administrative building.    

Supervisor of Schools Dr. David 

White left and Ballou Justice 

Upton's director of administrator Gordon 

Frantzich right give update on progress of 

HHMS renovation project.  

Supervisors Get update on progress of  

HHMS Project  

 King William County officials have recently 

decided, however, that MVRS no longer fits in 

their plans for the future, so that as of March 

31, 2019, we will no longer be part of the 

county’s emergency response system. While 

we regret that our time serving the people of 

King William County is coming to an end, we 

wish the people well and hope the new system 

county officials are putting into place gives the 

people the level of service we have striven to 

provide in our years as part of your commu-

nity. 

Mattaponi, continued from front page  
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Equine Talk Sponsored by: 

360 Hardware and T-Town Tack  

 

    Beauty 

 

 

By Allen Brintley and “Pip” 

 

  You’ve probably heard the old saying 

“Beauty is in the eye of the beholder.” 

That means people have different opin-

ions about what is appealing to them. If 

everyone liked the same thing, this 

would be a pretty boring world. Horses 

and mules come in different shapes, 

sizes, colors, and personalities to fit eve-

ryone. I have always liked long ears. 

That’s what people call mules. I enjoy 

their thought process and how highly 

they regard themselves. I like a kind eye 

and a willing heart. Some people think 

they can be stubborn but they are just 

questioning your decision as why you 

want them to do something or if they 

will get hurt doing it. Trust is the big 

thing with mules.  

  I remember a story about trying to be 

your own person. An old man, a boy and 

a donkey were headed to town. The boy 

rode the donkey and the old man walked. 

They passed some people who remarked 

that it was a shame that the old man had 

to walk and the young boy was riding. 

The old man and the boy thought that 

maybe the critics were right so they 

changed places. Later they passed some 

more people that said “What a shame he 

makes that little boy walk.” So, then they 

decided they both would walk. Soon 

they passed some people that thought 

they were stupid for walking when they 

had a perfectly good donkey to ride. So 

they both got on the donkey and rode 

double. Then they came upon some other 

people that shamed them by saying how 

awful it was to see a poor donkey carry 

such a load. The boy and the old man 

decided they were right and got off. The 

only thing left they hadn’t tried was to 

carry the donkey themselves. They lifted 

the donkey as best they could and 

headed to town. They came to a little 

bridge and as they were crossing it, they 

lost their grip on the animal and it fell 

into the river and drowned. I guess the 

moral to this story is “If you go through 

life trying to please everyone, you might 

as well throw your hands up and kiss 

your donkey good bye!”  

 

You can email me at Al-

len@TwinRiversRealty.com or call 690-

7870. I’ll see you on the trails.  
 

CONTRIBUTED 

King William,  February 28th  

  Speaking to the King William TEA Party 

on Thursday evening, Curtis Mason, Chief 

of Mattaponi Volunteer Rescue Service, 

publicly revealed his plan to run for 

Supervisor in District 2 (Courthouse and 

Sweet Hall) in November's election. 

  “I'm not a politician,” Mason said, “I'm a 

man of the people and I promise to work 

in the best interests of all the citizens of 

King William.” 

  Mason, a strong critic of plans by King 

William government to take over long-

existing volunteer fire and emergency 

medical services in the county, noted that 

Travis Moskalski, current supervisor for 

the district, consistently supports the 

takeover and a number of other bad ideas. 

  “This will have a lot of negative 

consequences,” Mason said, “particularly 

in reduced medical and fire emergency 

response times and higher rates for 

homeowners' insurance in many areas.” 

  He also predicts that pushing out 

dedicated volunteers and the large costs 

for paid personnel, expensive vehicles, 

and facility upgrades will almost 

certainly mean higher taxes. 

  Asked why he decided to oppose 

Moskalski, Mason criticized what he saw 

as a troubling attitude among the majority 

of the Board toward spending. “They say 

'the money is there, the people have it so 

let's use it'.” 

“I'm for saving instead of spending.” 

  C o n t a c t  M r .  M a s o n  a t 

mvrs699@outlook.com 

(King William T.E.A. Party – Taxed 

Enough Already – does not endorse 

specific political candidates, but makes it 

a point to invite and host speakers 

presenting a wide variety of positions.  

kwteaparty.com ) 

Curtis Mason, announcing his intention for run for 

Supervisor for District 2, makes a point in his 

presentation to the King William TEA Party.  

(Contributed photo) 

Local EMS Chief Announces Run for  

KW Supervisor Seat 

“I believe that every human mind feels pleasure in doing good to another”.  

Thomas Jefferson 
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Arts Alive is pleased to bring Beginnings:  

The Ultimate Chicago Tribute Band to 

West Point on Saturday, March 23.  This 

concert will be held at the Robinson/

Olsson Civic Auditorium and Fine Arts 

Center at 7:00 pm and is sponsored by 

C&F Bank and New Kent Jr. Women's 

Club. 

  Beginnings brings together a group of 

talented, seasoned musicians that share a 

love and deep respect for the music of the 

band Chicago. They will present a flaw-

less replication of three decades of in-

spired music in a show that includes 

nearly every charted song.  These timeless 

classics are guaranteed to be enjoyed by 

music fans of all ages.  Audiences get to 

experience a vibrant, high-energy, live 

performance of some of the greatest songs 

from the golden age of Chicago, such as 

“Saturday in the Park”, “25 or 6 to 4”, 

“Just You ’n’ Me”, “Hard To Say I’m 

Sorry”, and of course, “Beginnings”. 

  For more information or to purchase 

tickets, visit the Arts Alive website at 

www.artsaliveinc.org or contact us at 804-

843-3475 or at artsaliveinc@yahoo.com.  

Any remaining tickets may be purchased 

at the door. 

  Also, while at the show, the Visual Arts 

Committee of Arts Alive will host an 

opening of our Invitational Art Exhibit 

featuring local artists Gudrun Kiel-

Bullock and Ellen Davidson. 

  Arts Alive is a non-profit organization 

devoted to promoting and stimulating an 

awareness and love of the arts.  Incorpo-

rated in June 2003, Arts Alive provides on 

stage performances, two summer 

camps, scholarships, art exhibits, and art 

workshops. Visit our website for more 

information: www.artsaliveinc.org. 

Chicago Tribute Band! 
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  Southern States is holding its annual FFA 

Paper Emblem campaign throughout the month 

of March where customers can donate $1 or 

more at checkout and sign their name on an 

“I’m Supporting FFA” emblem that will be 

displayed in the store’s window. 

  “Young farmers are the future of food 

production,” says Jeff Stroburg, president and 

CEO of Southern States. “As a farmer-owned 

cooperative, we take tremendous pride in 

investing in the young farmers of America and 

will continue to contribute to their 

development as future leaders in agriculture.” 

  Half of all funds collected will benefit a local 

FFA chapter in the community; the other half 

will benefit the National FFA Foundation. Ten 

percent of all donations will go to the state 

FFA Association. 

  " W e  a r e 

d e e p l y 

appreciative of 

Southern States 

a n d  t h e 

c o m p a n y ’ s 

assistance to 

raise financial support for FFA and heighten 

community awareness about our organization," 

said National FFA Foundation President, 

Molly Ball. "Money donated by Southern 

States customers will help ensure that we’re 

able to continue to develop students’ 

leadership, growth and career success 

potential." 

  The campaign kicked off March 1st. For more 

information and participating locations, 

visit southernstates.com/FFA. 

Southern States Raising Funds for FFA 

  Afghan UH-60A Helicopter to be 

Outfitted with Fulcrum Concepts’ GP-19 

Gun Pods  

  14 February 2019. Fulcrum Concepts 

LLC, a leading provider of responsive and 

comprehensive weapons system 

integration capabilities, announced that it 

will provide their innovative GP-19 Gun 

Pods for the UH-60A Black Hawk 

helicopters that are being supplied to the 

government of Afghanistan by the United 

States in late 2019.  

  The GP-19 Gun Pod is a reliable and 

easy to use system designed around the 

combat-proven .50 caliber GDOTS GAU-

19/B Gatling Gun. It includes an all-in-

one internal gun control battery unit 

(GCBU), integrated ammunition booster 

motor, and simplified feed system. A 

deviation from previously fielded 

weapons, Fulcrum Concepts’ GP-19 Gun 

Pod represents a complete solution for the 

Afghan military in terms of rapid 

integration, increased reliability, and 

reduced sustainment costs.  

  Tactically optimized with a removable 

ammunition magazine, last round switch, 

integrated bore-sight adjustment, and 

quick release fairings, the GP-19 Gun Pod 

weighs 400 pounds when fully loaded 

(600 rounds), offering a distinct weight 

advantage over legacy systems. Fulcrum 

Concepts’ GP-19 is an innovative solution 

for fixed-forward aerial gunnery missions 

to include direct-action, Close Air Support 

(CAS), and Special Operations. Coty 

Pinckney, the GP-19 Project Engineer, 

said, “The GP-19 Gun Pod is a compact, 

lightweight system designed with 

armament maintainers in mind as well as 

high capacity ammunition cans for the 

pilots.”  

  “We are excited by this opportunity to 

bring the innovative capability of the GP-

19 Gun Pods to the Afghan military,” 

stated Mike Zinanni, Fulcrum Concepts 

Co-Owner and President of Technical 

Solutions.  

  The GP-19 Gun Pods will be on display 

at the 2019 Army Aviation Mission 

Solution Summit taking place April 14 – 

16, at the Gaylord Opryland Hotel and 

Convention Center in Nashville, 

Tennessee. The Fulcrum Concepts Team 

will also be at IDEX in Abu Dhabi, UAE, 

from February 17 – 19, in Hall 03, Booth 

C08.  

 

ABOUT FULCRUM CONCEPTS, LLC: 

Fulcrum Concepts, LLC is a service 

disabled, veteran-owned, small business 

that provides innovative services and 

products to solve requirements for its 

customers. Fulcrum Concepts, LLC 

specializes in solutions for tactical 

aviation organizations and is structured to 

provide comprehensive solutions that 

begin with an initial requirement and end 

with fielded products. At Fulcrum 

Concepts, the unique combination of 

operational experience and a robust 

aerospace engineering capability enable 

the company to provide elegant, light-

weight, enduring solutions for its 

customers.  

Fulcrum Concepts Supports Afghanistan 

Armed Black Hawk Project  

Coty Pinckney, Project Engineer for the 

Afghanistan GP-19 Gun Pod project and lives 

in Mattaponi.  

  Recognized were Carl Brown – C. W. 

Brown Logging, Aubrey A. Weeden – 

Double A Tires LLC, Robert  D. Harvey – 

Harvey Floors, Jason Upshaw – Jason 

Does It All LLC, Ginger Weeden and 

Scott A. Weeden – Kiddie Korner Day 

Care Inc,  Felicia J. Washington – The 

Felicia Company LLC,  Casey Harvey – 

CA Harvey Floors,  Danny Pollard – 

Touchstone Success, and  Rev. Dr. Connie 

C. Gardner - Gardner Counseling Service 

LLC. Special music was provided by 

Dorinda Mercer, Scott Weeden, Sydney 

Boone, Davida McMillian, Alvin Hill, and 

James Smith.   

  The guest speaker was Rev. Dr. Connie 

C. Gardner, Associate Pastor of Union 

Hope Baptist  Church in Center Cross. 

  Mrs. Weeden welcomed everyone and 

stated, “This celebration of achievement 

of African Americans in King and Queen 

is being held so that we can recognize, lift 

up, and focus on the blessings from people 

that God has placed in our county. This 

program,  planned with much prayer and 

meditation, is meant to let everyone know 

that all that you do is very important, 

some would say history in the making. 

Finally we say we love you, continue to be 

an example and always let God be your 

guide in whatever you do.” 

HISTORY PROGRAM, continued from front page 

“We shall never know all the good that a simple smile can do”.  

Mother Teresa 
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  Congratulations to the Aylett Country Day 

School varsity girls’ basketball team for 

winning the 2019 ISAC championship! The 

girls defeated Chesapeake Academy 33 – 14.  

  Jadyn Courtney finished the game with 16 

points and Samantha Pitts helped with an 

additional 8 points. The team finished the 

season with a record of 11-1. 
  Congratulations to the Aylett Country Day School varsity 

boys’ basketball team for winning the 2019 ISAC 

championship! The boys defeated Ware Academy 36 – 

19. Sandy Dillard let the team with 11 points followed by 

John Ball with 9 points. The team finished the season with 

an 11-1 record. 

Caitlin Dooley, Lizzie Owens, AK Martz, Emme Shackelford, Sarah Grace Kosek, Jaylah 

Mercer, Samantha Pitts, Garnett Davis, Jadyn Courtney, Katie Carlton, Blair Dooley, and 

Coach Robbie Pitts Kneeling: Preston Poythress L to R: Kemp Davis, Fitz Dillard, William Ambrose, Samuel Sturt, 

John Ball, Nick Reynolds, Latane Barnette, Davis Ball, Devan Desai, and Sandy Dillard.  Not 

pictured: Coaches Fleet Dillard and Danny Poythress 

ISAC Championships at Aylett Country Day School 

  Hi, I'm "Ginny"! I'm a sweet female mixed breed that's 

about 10 years old and weighs about 55lbs. I came to 

the Shelter after I was found at someone's home. I'm a 

calm and polite girl that loves hanging out with people. 

Ruff!  

Regional Animal Shelter Phone (804)-769-4983  

Fax (804)-769-4993 

animalshelter@kingwilliamcounty.us  

www.facebook.com/RegionalAnimalShelter 

Pet Adoption 
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Black History Museum Walk 
  During Black History Month students at 

King and Queen Elementary School had 

the opportunity to share their learning as 

the school held its first African American 

Museum Exhib i t io n.  S tud ent s 

participated in a gallery walk and had the 

opportunity to ask questions to their 

expert peers.  

  Students were encouraged to use 

primary sources and other visual 

representations to highlight facts 

collected throughout their research. 

  On Sunday, January 27, WoodmenLife 

Chapter 442 West Point, members presented a 

3x5 United States Flag to the King and Queen 

County Cub Scouts #351 at their monthly 

meeting at Bruington Baptist Church in 

Bruington.  

  On December 23rd, our WoodmenLife 

Chapter 442 -West Point, members collected 

and presented canned goods and other food 

items to the Bruington Baptist Church Food 

Pantry. Also, Lower King and Queen Baptist 

Church participated in collecting items. They 

were very appreciative of our help during this 

time of year to restock their shelves.   

WoodmenLife  

Chapter 442  

Velma Wharton, a volunteer at the food pantry.  Taylor Cunningham; Willis Madden, Scout Leader, 
Caleb Cunningham; and Nancy Hazzard, Wood-

menLife member.  

King and Queen County 

Cub Scouts Receives Flag 
  Our dog is a 2 year old German Shorthaired 

Pointer named LUKE. He is large in stature 

weighing 68 pounds. He is wearing a red E-

Collar with a small black box attached at the 

neck. Luke has been missing from our home 

since the morning of December 19 when a 

group of hunting dogs came through our 

property and “curious Luke” followed them 

and never returned. Our home is on Mentz 

Manor Drive, close to the intersection of 

Spring Run Road and Old Church Road in 

Old Church “Hanover”. We have posters out 

all over Old Church and throughout King 

William. We also have a huge following on 

social media regarding Luke.  

  We have had several possible sightings of 

Luke that have all been in the King William 

County (Edgar Road, Enfield Road, Cherry 

Hill Road) area. A worker at 7-11/route 30 

says she saw Luke in the back of someone’s 

truck. If he is in the King William area we 

think he was picked up to have gotten that 

far. People have been so kind and helpful in 

reaching out to us and trying to help us 

reunite. We are still so hopeful he will be 

home soon.  

 

  Luke is not trained to hunt. He is very 

domesticated, sleeps inside, very sweet and 

loving (I say this because it worries me that 

he may be out there on his own). We all 

miss him terribly!!!  

$1000 REWARD Please Help us find Luke 

MY NAME IS VANESSA SPURLOCK 
I AM A BREAST CANCER SURVIVOR 

AND I AM 

“HERE FOR THE GIRLS” 
WANT TO GIVE BACK AND SUPPORT A GREAT CAUSE 
VISIT MY FUNDRAISER PAGE:  https://www.classy.org/

fundraiser/1918173 

Or you can contact me at:  intime102868@aol.com or call 804-514-4801 

RESERVE YOUR "2020 - A CALENDAR TO LIVE BY” 

$10.00 

(pre-sale expires 9/1/2019 - $20.00 after this date) 
For every $1.00 received, .88 is for program services.   

!!! YOUR DONATION COUNTS…EVERY DOLLAR COUNTS !!! 

THANK YOU for your support of H4TG and for helping me to reach 
my goal! 

 

King & Queen Girl Scout Troop 1132 

CORRECTION, in the last paper, February 20th we stated the Scouts were from King William. 

The correct county is King & Queen. We apologize for any inconvenience this may have 

caused. 

Students participated in a gallery walk 
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Freeman - Career EMS Provider of the Year  

  Garett lives by our 

departments mission 

and values everyday 

both on and off duty. 

During our peer 

nomination process, 

he was actually 

nominated for both 

EMS provider of the 

year and Firefighter of 

the year. He continues 

to go above and 

beyond to make sure 

the services we provide are second to none and 

is always looking to find a way to better us at 

the same time. He is a cornerstone to our 

clinical services committee which has revised 

our field operation guides, recommended new 

patient care equipment and the re-design of our 

EMS bags to ensure more efficient 

deployment.  

  His vision for our department advancements 

in EMS places him as a leader in our 

organization. He serves as an EMT instructor 

for our academy recruits and has spearheaded 

several training videos for our providers in our 

virtual training platform. He has been working 

with our logistics division on the ambulance 

design team for our future additions to the 

fleet. He serves as one of our field training 

officers in the releasement process of our new 

providers.  

  Congratulations Firefighter Garett Freeman, 

our Career EMS provider of the year. 

Garett Freeman 

JONES 

Lucille R. Jones 89 of King William passed on Thursday, 

February 21, 2019. She was the widow of Ed Jones. 

Visitation Saturday March 2nd from 11 am to 12:30 pm at 

Gethsemane Baptist Church, King William where services 

will be held at 1 pm with interment in the church cemetery. 

Obituary 
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  To kick off Black History Month, 

students at King and Queen Elementary 

School started with a Motown Celebration 

followed by 28 days of fun filled learning 

activities that explore achievements of 

African Americans from the past, to the 

present, and on through to the 

future. Activities were designed 

specifically to challenge students to see 

the contributions provided by such people 

as Rosa Parks, Dr. Martin Luther King Jr., 

Jackie Robinson, Oprah Winfrey, and 

President Barack Obama and to see 

similar characteristics within themselves 

and the people within their current 

communities. 

  The Motown Celebration began with a 

teacher created soul train line into the 

gymnasium. Students experienced the 

rhythm and energy created by such great 

artists as Michael Jackson, Marvin Gaye, 

Dianne Ross, and Smokey Robinson. The 

event continued with a video montage 

accompanied by Alicia Keys and the 

reading of A World without Black People, 

by Philip Meagwali. Students were then 

challenged to continue the work that 

began with the Civil Rights Movement, to 

be the change that they wanted to see in 

the world, by a special guest speaker, 

Chelsea Higgs Wise, a Richmond social 

activities. The excitement and enthusiasm 

encompassed by all students set the 

perfect tone for the month ahead. 

A Reconfigured Start to a Historic  

Month of Celebration 

Second Quarter 2018-2019 

Principal’s List (All A’s) & Honor Roll 

1st Grade 

Mrs. South 

Principal's List 

Tyzaiah Braxton, Peyton Creech, Liam Sumner, 

Anna Wells 

Honor Roll 

Nichole Jones, Mathew Kellerman, Bradley 

Massey, TiYana Smith, Jalayna Taliaferro 

Mrs. Banks 

Principal’s List 

Lillian Burroughs, Marcus Faggins, Gabriella 

Ottinger 

Honor Roll 

Jesse Wauhop, Dominic Weeks 

2nd Grade         
Mrs. Herring 

Principal’s List 

Summer Chamberlain, Shiannah Harris, John 

Morris, Deonte Pollard, Kaylee Shackleford, 

Londynn Smith 

Honor Roll 

Laylani Forbes, Jade Gibson, Nahjay Gordon, Zoe 

Winder 

Mrs. Trevino 

Principal’s List 

Jamian Fields, Landon White, Gabrielle Jones, 

Elise McGuire 

Honor Roll 

Lorelei Draper, LaMisha Harris, Summer Lane 

3rd Grade 

Mrs. Martin 

Principal’s List 

Khianna Holmes, Jasey White 

Honor Roll 

Santiago Arriaga, Leland Camp, Jorden Dabney, 

Sullivan Lamm, Destyni Patterson, Joshuan 

Santizo, Adryan Shackleford 

4th Grade 

Ms. Doan 

Principal’s List 

Lilith McGuire 

Honor Roll 

Jesse Asbury, Mariana Bernal-Garcia, Terry 

Burrell, Rex Burroughs, Joe Lane, Jaylah Morris, 

Sara Perez, Lucas Wauhop  

5th Grade 

Mr. Herring 

Principal’s List 

Savanna Davis 

Leonel Esquivel-Garcia, Ayden Gibson, Jaiyana 

Taliaferro 

Honor Roll 

Martin Billups, Natalie Buckley, Canyah Byrd, 

Jaycob Calkins, Jaden Custalow, Karionna 

Dabney 

Isabella Damers, Jorge Duran-Sales, Juan 

Gonzalez, Mark Gordon, Jermara Green, Landon 

Harris 

Mariah Hudson, Jaslynn Lacks, Melyndie Myers, 

Serenity Walsh 

6th Grade 

Ms. Pohlman 

Honor Roll- Daniella DeAngelo, Carlos Estevez, 

Leo Farner, Ray Fitzgerald Jr., Maxine Flaathen, 

Nevaeh Graves, Jayla Kelly, Brooke 

Langford ,Christian Lenassi, Karlie Morris, 

Ethan Pate, Nevaeh Scott ,Adonis Williams 

Principal’s List 

Clover Hurley 

Mrs. Fields 

Principal’s List 

Aliviah Gibson and Savannah Smith 

Honor Roll  

Kristy Asbury, Donovan Johnson, Keena Hill, 

Owen Keating, Peyton Brooks, and Skylar Neff 

7th Grade 

Mr. Strable 

Honor Roll 

Haley Asbury, Jalaiya Moore, Tessa Post, Isabella 

Solis 

Ms. Kesling 

Honor Roll 

Lauren Flaathen 

Mrs. Ashlin 

Honor Roll 

NeVaeh Weeden, Nazir Kelly Victor Torrence II 

King & Queen Elementary School 

  High school seniors from King William 

and King & Queen public schools may 

apply for scholarships offered through the 

VFW Auxiliary Post 9501- Central 

Garage. Scholarships honoring veterans 

Mr. Lambert W. Bradley, Mr. Lambert G. 

Bradley, and Mr. Harold C. Hamlet will 

be given. Three one thousand ($1,000.00) 

scholarships based on the financial needs 

of the students to further his/her education 

at a four-year college, community college, 

or an accredited technical or trade school 

will be given.  

  High school seniors may get a 

scholarship application from their school 

guidance counselor or call F. Gwathmey 

(804) 994-2947, or J. Brown (757) 912-

6108. April 25, 2019 is the deadline for 

scholarship applications to the VFW 

Auxiliary Post 9501. 

  King and Queen County School Board 

recognized School Board Clerk, Anne 

Kennedy, at the February School Board 

meeting on Thursday, February 21. Ms. 

Kennedy has served as the School Board 

Clerk since November 2015.  

  Governor Ralph S. Northam recognized 

February 18-22, 2019 as School Board 

Clerk Appreciation Week in our 

Commonwealth of Virginia and he called 

for observance to the attention of all of our 

citizens.   

Banners made by staff and students from King 

and Queen and Lawson Marriott Elementary 

Schools. 

Superintendent Carter and School Board 

Clerk, Anne Kennedy. 

  King and Queen School Board Recognition 

Applications Accepted for Patriots Scholarship 
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Letters to the Editor 
   We welcome signed letters to the editor. Each letter must carry the writers signature, full valid 

address, and daytime phone number. We reserve the right to edit for accuracy, brevity, clarity, 

legality, and taste. We do not guarantee that every letter received will be published. Letters 

reflect the opinions and positions of the writers and not The Country  Courier. 

Letter to the Editor 
Dear Editor 

 

Board of Supervisors should tap the brakes on 

moving K.W.V.F.D 

 

 Twice over the last 2 years Fire Chief Andy 

Aigner has specifically mentioned the 

“possibility” of  I.S.O ratings improving and 

then potentially lowering local home owners 

fire insurance premiums. In the interest of full 

disclosure perhaps Mr. Aigner might offer 

some more details. My research into the 

subject disclosed that local fire officials are 

often the source for information on the subject. 

Should Mr. Aigner be capable of detailing 

what if any impact moving both Squad 1 and 

equipment would have on home owners fire 

insurance costs-up or down, and in what areas 

of the county will be helped or hurt by the 

moves being contemplated. After all he is the 

Fire Chief and local citizens should be able to 

expect him to elaborate on this in more detail 

than he has to date. Or does he know and just 

would rather not have to publicly discuss it ? 

Remember this is the same guy who less than 

two years ago stated” I won’t even need a 

budget”. The same guy who spent $50,000 tax 

payer dollars I might add on radio ads.  

 Numerous others including a person who has 

been involved for decades in the volunteer fire/

rescue services have said home owners in 

portions of Central Garage & Aylett could see 

their fire insurance premiums increase 

significantly with the planned move of Squad 1 

over to the Purina complex. It just makes sense 

then to “ tap the brakes” and nail down with 

some clarity how home owners fire insurance 

premiums would be impacted, good or bad. 

 The haste with which this issue was sprung on 

the community alone should make one very 

wary of the behind the scene motives of those 

involved. What is the harm in putting this on 

hold until the facts are in ?  After all ,home 

owners in King William are already buried 

under real estate tax rates that are preposterous 

to begin with, don’t they deserve some 

assurance matters are not made even worse 

with this clumsily planned move that could yet 

again hit them in their pocket ? I think voters 

will also have this on their minds when 

November rolls around and these Supervisors 

will be asking you for their vote . 

 Slow down the train and get the facts before 

we find out too late that home owners get 

tagged with higher fire insurance premiums. 

    

Bob Shannon   

King  William T.E.A Party  

( Taxed Enough Already ) 
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ATTNENTION: We do not keep 

announcements. This page is free to 

our area. Basic info only. 

 

KINGDOM OF GOD 

Living Water Ministry 

We would like to invite you to come and 

learn with us about the Kingdom of God 

and the benefits we get when we learn 

about our Citizenship in Heaven. At 

Living Water Ministry, 1438 Manfield 

Road, Manquin 23106. Pastor Leo Reed. 

Sunday’s at 12:15 PM. You will be 

amazed at what you will discover.  

CHISTIAN 

Christian Fellowship Ministries  

Revival CFM  

Come join us as we start our annual 40 

Day Fast! The Fast starts on Ash 

Wednesday March 6, through April 14! 

There will be nightly services 

each Wednesday, Thursday and Friday 

night at 7:00 p.m. during the 40 Day 

Fast! located at 304 W. Chinquapin Rd., 

King William County, 23086. 804-769-

1985 or 804-769-1192. Email for more 

information about the 40 Day Fast 

atcfm23086@yahoo.com. 

Crossroads Mission Center  

invites you to Fun Night @ the 

Crossroads, the 1st Wednesday of every 

month. Come join us for food, fun, 

fellowship and friends. It's Free, From 

6pm to 8pm. Bring the family. Like our 

Facebook page and stay connected to 

o u r  M e s s y  C h u r c h  u p d a t e s . 

Crossroadsmissioncenter-KW 694-K 

Sharon Rd, King William beside the 

Library 

BAPTIST 

BRUINGTON BAPTIST CHURCH 
4784 The Trail, Bruington, King and 

Queen. 10a.m. Sunday school; 11a.m. 

Worship Service with Communion on 

first Sundays; 9a.m. Rev. Roger Collier 

804-815-3267 or Rev. Fred Skaggs 804-

347-7285.  

Epworth United Methodist Church 

Intersection of Route 30 and Epworth 

Road. Pancake Supper, Bake Sale and 

Auction on Saturday, March 23rd. 

Tickets $10 for adults - children age 10 

and under are $5. Dinner served 5:00 – 

7:00 pm., take outs are available. 

Tickets can be purchased from any 

member or call the church at 769-1949. 

Proceeds benefit the church building 

fund. 

Mattaponi Baptist Church  
Spring is right around the corner, join us 

as we worship the Lord. Our Bible 

Study will be held March 6 and March 

13 at 7:00pm in the Fellowship Hall. 

Please join us as we learn more about 

the Word of God and stay for 

refreshments and fellowship.  

New Life Community Church 

2019 L.I.F.E. Revival March 14th at 

7PM. Rev. Shawn Knight and Baptist 

Liberty Church will be our guest. On 

March 28 at 7PM Rev. Paul Pleasants 

and Calvary Baptist Church will be 

guest. Sunday, March 31 at 8AM 

Elder’s Celebration & Evangelism 

Sunday, Rev. Keith Parham and First 

Baptist Church, Hockley will be guest. 

Come & join us at 109 Commons Park 

Circle, Suite J. Manquin. Rev. Littycia 

Clay-Crawley Pastor. 

New Morning Star Baptist Church 

Sunday School and Worship Service 

First through the Fourth Sunday each 

month. Summer is closely coming to an 

end come and join us for an Enriching 

Sunday School service for youth and 

adults beginning at 10:00 a.m. Followed 

by Worship Service beginning at 

11:00a.m. Rev. Dr. Sylvia Berry, Pastor 

& Sister Brenda Mercer, Sunday School 

Superintendant, 140 Greenbriar Rd, St 

Stephens Church. 

Next Step Church 

L o c a t e d  a t  7 7 5 3  R i c h m o n d -

Tappahannock Highway, Aylett. Sunday 

Worship Service Times – 9:00 & 

10:30am preceded by Coffee House. We 

want to invite you to our exciting 

worship exper ience.  For  more 

information, please contact us at 

804/769-3182, welcome@nextstep-

church.com, www.nextstep-church.com. 

Olivet Baptist Church  

25375 The Trail, Mattaponi, Sunday 

School at 10:00 AM Sundays Worship 

at 11:00 AM pastor Terry Morrison 

Sharon Baptist Church 

Hey kids and parents!! Sharon has the 

only AWANAS club in KW County. If 

you are between the ages of 2~12, come 

join us on Wednesday night's 6:45~8:00. 

We have Jesus time, Bible studies and 

fun game time. 

SRBA (Southside Rapp. Baptist Assn. 

and Allied Ministries) Board will be 

held on Saturday, March 9, 10:00am at 

the Antioch Baptist Church 159 Oakes 

L a n d i n g  R o a d ,  ( 8 0 4 - 7 5 8 -

5921). Women’s Ministry will gather at 

8:30am prior to the parent body meeting 

and Raikes Church School will meet at 

9:15 AM. The Southside Ministerial 

Alliance will meet following the parent 

body during the lunch period provided 

by Antioch Baptist. 

Third Union Baptist Church 

King William, where the Rev. Dr. 

Wilbert D. Talley is Pastor, is proud to 

announce that we are celebrating our 

150th Church Anniversary. On Saturday, 

May 18th the celebration will begin with 

a banquet and on Sunday, May 19th the 

celebration will continue with our 

Church Anniversary Morning Worship 

Service.  More details wil l  be 

forthcoming. Please mark your 

calendars and plan to join us on this 

monumental occasion. We look forward 

to you celebrating with us!  

The Edge Worship Centre 

4 6 0  1 4 t h  S t .  W e s t  P o i n t . 

www.tewcwestpoint.net The Edge 

welcomes ALL to attend our weekly 

services. Adult Sunday school is 9:30 

and Worship is 11:00. Visit us and 

experience praise and worship in His 

name accordance with the Holy Bible, 

the living word of Christ Jesus. 

Union Hope Baptist Church 

King William County March services: 

Sunday March 10th at 3:00pm, the 

deacons ministry will sponsor their 

annual State Rally. In concert Nu Vizion 

from Richmond County. Sunday March 

17th, celebrate the 24th anniversary of 

Pastor Charles G Gilliam, III. The 

morning service will begin at 10:00am, 

with church school following the 

morning service. Lunch served at 

1:30. afternoon service will begin at 

3:00pm. Special guest Pastor Rickie 

Hopkins and the Total Praise Worship 

Center Church Family. 

Upper King and Queen Baptist Church  

Worship with us on Sundays at 11:00 

A.M. with Sunday School beginning at 

9:45 A.M. Children's Church each 

Sunday. Men's Prayer Breakfast 1st 

Sunday at 8:30 A.M. Mission Friends 

the 4th Sunday. Wednesday Bible 

Study at 7:00 P.M. and Adult Choir 

Practice at 8:00 P.M. Friday Bible Study 

at 6:30 P.M. WMU at 7:00 P.M. 2nd 

Monday and Ladies with a Vision 4th 

Thursday at 7:00 P.M  

Wayland Baptist Church 

10809 The Trail, Stevensville, 5th 

anniversary dinner of pastor, Rev. 

Marcus Hickman. Saturday, March 23, 

4:00 - 8:00 p.m. at VFW Post 9501, 

7712 King William Rd., Aylett. 

Celebration continues Sunday, March 

24, at the church at 3:00 p.m. Rev. Keith 

Ingram of Newport News will be guest 

speaker, The Hearts of Joy of 

Tappahannock will render music. 

Mt. Sinai Baptist Church 

Deaconess Consecration Service: 

“Serving, Living and Giving God’s 

Way” on Sunday, March 24, at 3:00 

p.m. for Deaconess-Elect Vernell 

Coleman-Hall. Guest church family 

Bethany Baptist Church, Rev. Patrick 

Jones, Pastor, Montpelier. Deaconess 

come in uniform. Luncheon/dinner 

served at 1:00 p.m. Rev. Dr. Charlene 

Gresham, Pastor. Church Office: (804)

769-4879   

METHODIST 

McKendree United Methodist Church 

4347 Manfield Road, Manquin, Worship 

on Sundays at 9:30 am followed by 

Sunday School at 10:45 am. Pastor 

Betty Jo Sims. 

Web: www.Mckendree23106.org 

Mizpah Methodist Church 

Join us on Sunday mornings at 

11:00a.m. for worship by our new 

pastor, Ellis Gayle. Sunday School to be 

announced. 

EPISCOPAL 

Immanuel Episcopal Church 

190 Allen’s Circle King & Queen Court 

House Services at 10AM Holy Eucharist 

one Sunday a month Morning Prayer the 

remaining Sundays, led by a Lay 

Person. For information on a particular 

Sunday, call 804-785-2122  

St. Paul’s Millers Tavern 

7 9 2 4  R i c h m o n d 

Highway. Sunday service at 10 

a.m. Holy Eucharist with music. 

Nursery available at 10 a.m. service. 443

-2341 www.stpaulsmillerstavern.org 

PRESBYTERIAN 

St. James Presbyterian Church 

(The church next to King William 

Courthouse) 411 Courthouse Lane. 

Worship with us on Sundays at 10:30 

AM. Our music is a blend of 

c o n t e m p o r a r y  a n d  t r a d i t i o n a l 

h y m n s .  C o m m u n i o n  i s  t h e 

first Sunday of each month. Our 

Minister is Rev. Dr. John Turner, a 

native Scotsman. 

NON DENOMINATION 

Broadus Church - Hebron Campus 

3407 King William Road, Aylett, 

23009, (804) 779-2700, Worship with us 

Sunday mornings. 10:30am. Social time, 

coffee and doughnuts, service at 11am. 

Come as you are and we promise to 

make you feel right at home. We are 

focused on worship of God and studying 

his word, building relationships and 

service to our community. Check us out 

on Facebook, Broadus-Church-Hebron-

Campus, for events and opportunities.  

Cross Church  

A safe place for everyone. We Worship 

together 10:30 Sunday mornings at 

K . W .  F i r e  &  R e s c u e  7 9 3 6 

Richmond Tappahannock Hwy. Aylett, 

23009 crosschurchva.com  

New Life Community Church 

We have a new Conference Line number 

(free) 605-472-5664; Code 788555. Join 

us for Prayer @ 7:00pm Wednesdays 

and Bible Study on the 2nd and 4th 

Thursdays @ 7:00pm on the conference 

line. Sunday Worship Services @ 

8:00am Pastor Littycia Clay-Crawley, 

@ 109 Commons Park Drive, Suite J, 

Manquin, Va 

Women in the Word Community 

Bible Study! 

Discover a group of local ladies to pray 

with you, encourage you, and support 

you as we study God's Word 

together. Meetings will be each Monday 

night, from 6:30-7:45 p.m. at the King 

and Queen library branch (396 

N ewtown  Road ,  S t .  S t ephens 

Church). Questions? Email Melissa 

at melmar192@gmail.com.   

Church Calendar 

“Good, better, best. Never let it rest. 'Til 

your good is better and your better is 

best”.  

St. Jerome 

mailto:cfm23086@yahoo.com
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Community Calendar 
ATTENTION: Non Profit Only– This 

page is free to our area. Basic info only. 

 

King & Queen Library  
Yoga for Seniors Thursday, March 7, 

14, 21, & 28, 12:30 – 1:30 p.m. Balloon 

Tower Challenge Saturday, March 16, 

11:00 a.m. - noon Family Movie Night 

Wednesday, March 20, 5:00 – 7:00 

p.m. Family Storytimes Thursdays 

(March 7, 14, 21, & 28), 10:30 a.m. 

Call 804-769-1623 or visit the library at 

396 Newtown Road for more 

information. 

Upper King William Library  
Teen Center Fridays, March 8, 15, & 

22, 3:30 – 4:30 p.m. Yoga for Seniors 

Tuesdays, March 12, 19, & 26 11:00 

a.m. – noon Game of Phones Friday, 

March 8, 3:30 – 4:30 p.m. Ages 11-18 

Jellybean Structure Engineering 

Saturday, March 9, 10:30 – 11:30 a.m. 

Ages 5-10 Pie in the Screen Thursday, 

March 14, 5:30 – 7:30 p.m. Ages 18 & 

up Painting Workshop Saturday, March 

30, 10:30 a.m. –12:30 p.m. Family 

Storytimes Wednesdays (March 6, 13, 

20, & 27), 10:30 a.m. Call 804-769-

3731 or visit the library at 694-J Sharon 

Road for more information. 

West Point Library 

Fitness Trackers Thursday, March 7, 

14, 21, & 28, 10:15 – 11:15 a.m. Ages 

18 & up Learn Scratch Coding 

Saturday, March 9, 12:30 – 1:30 p.m. 

Ages 11-18.  LEGOMania Friday, 

March 15, 4:00 - 5:00 p.m. Ages 5-12 

Pajama Storytime Tuesday, March 26, 

6:30 – 7:15 p.m. Adult Movie Night 

Ages 16 & up. Thursday, March 28, 

12:30 – 2:30 p.m. Family Storytimes 

Friday (March 8, 15, & 22), 10:30 a.m. 

Call 804-843-3244 or visit the library at 

721 Main Street for more information. 

Upper King & Queen Ruritan  

Old Fashion Fish Fry  
March 23rd 5:00 pm-7:00 pm. $15 a 

ticket or $25 for two tickets. Kids 10 

years or younger half price. Fish, 

Coleslaw, Fried Potatoes, Hush Puppies 

& Dessert. Call for tickets: 804-769-

4117 or 804-337-2424  

American Legion Post #314  

Fish Fry Friday on March 15th,  11 

a.m. to 6 p.m.  Lunch & dinner - Eat in/

take out American Legion Post #314, 

6250 Richmond-Tappahannock Hwy, 

King William. $10. $7 Dinner Deal on 

March 21st, 6 p.m. Proceeds towards 

programs of 'The CornerStone 

Community Development Center', 

Aylett. Order ahead: Call 804 769 2996 

Email: theccdc@gmail.com Pick up: 

The CornerStone Free Health Clinic, 

8270 Richmond Tappahannock Hwy., 

Aylett.  

Special Prom  
Monday, March 11, from 1-3pm, New 

Kent high school will be hosting a 

Special Prom for special needs students 

from various local school systems to 

include New Kent High School, King 

and Queen High School, Charles City 

High School, Middlesex High School 

and King William High School. Our 

goal is to have a beautiful, memorable 

event for this special population. We 

have local business’ donating their time 

for services such as hair and make-up, 

professional photography, DJ/music, 

catering and more. We will even have a 

limo and red carpet for photo 

opportunities! 7365 Egypt Rd  New 

Kent VA 23124 Phone 804-966-9671 

Career Fair Day 
King William High School on March 

19th, from 9:30 - 11:30 am, for the high 

school and middle school students in 

King William County. The fair is 

looking for any and all local business to 

represent careers in the area. The fair is 

the chance for all business to help 

educate our students and give back to 

our community. If your business is 

interested please contact the high 

s c h o o l  o r 

email jharper@kwcps.k12.va.us.  

Chad Haynes Memorial Golf 

Tournament 
Eighth annual “Chad Haynes Memorial 

Golf Tournament”,  to provide 

scholarships for graduating seniors @ 

K.W.H.S. Saturday May 11th , 1pm @ 

Queenfield Golf Club in Manquin. $70 

per person. We have openings for 

sponsors- Deadline May 1st. Visit our 

website: ChadHaynesGolf.org for more 

details OR Call Donna Haynes 804-855

-4743. Save your spot, register and pay 

early. WE SOLD OUT LAST YEAR. 

DCSE Service Point Assistance 
Entering the New Millennium DCSE 

Personnel will be at K&Q Social 

Services on the Third Thursday of each 

month from 9:30AM to 3:00PM to 

assist you with Child Support Related 

Questions and/or Inquiries. DCSE 

Contact Information: 1-800-468-8894 

Afternoon Off for Caregivers! 
Bring your senior loved ones to a 

special event on the third Wednesday of 

every month! Caregivers get an 

afternoon off 1:00-5:00p.m. while their 

seniors enjoy fellowship in a safe 

environment with fun-filled activities 

p lanned  espec ia l l y for  t hem. 

Information-registration, call 804-769-

0001. Sponsored by United Methodist 

Women, McKendree UMC, 4347 

Manfield Road, Manquin. 

Girl Scout Troop 1132 
Weekly meetings on Thursdays 

at 6pm at Mattaponi Vol. Rescue Squad 

Building. 

KW Children First Lions Club  

Meets on the 2nd Wednesday of each 

month at 7:00p.m. at the Crossroads 

Mission Center located at 694 K Sharon 

Road, King William. 

American Legion Post 314  
All members & Veterans welcome to 

meetings. Community Wide Saltfish 

Breakfast 1st & 3rd Saturday from 8am

-10am. PTSD Support Group held each 

Wed. night at 7PM, Post 314 Bldg. 

Aylett 6250 Richmond-Tapp. Hwy. Rt. 

360. Freedom is NOT Free. 

VFW Post 9501 
Members of the VFW Post & Auxiliary 

Central Garage meet the Second 

T h u r s d a y  e a c h  m o n t h  a t 

7:00pm. Refreshments served after each 

business meeting. Contact commander 

James Brown 804-337-7029 for Post 

membership and F. Gwathmey 994-

2947 for Auxiliary membership. 

K.W. Rec Park KingWilliamRec.com.  

King William Democrats 
Do you want a government that’s 

interested in the needs of the middle 

class rather than writing loopholes for 

the rich? Come join the King William 

Democrats! We meet every third 

Tuesday each month at 6:30 PM at the 

Upper King William Library, 694 

Sharon Road. For more info. contact 

B e t s y  a t  8 0 4 - 5 1 3 - 2 5 4 6  o r 

email  relldon@prodigy.net 

Mattaponi Crime Solvers 
(serving King & Queen, King William, 

and town of West Point) Tip line: (804) 

769-3000 For more info on the Crime 

S o l v e r s  p r o g r a m 

contact: KQKWSolvers@aol.com. 

Remember If you see something, say 

something. 

Three Rivers SWCD Board of 

Directors Meetings 
Thre e  R i ve r s  So i l  &  Wat e r 

Conservation District will hold their 

monthly Board of Directors meetings 

on the third Tuesday of each month. If 

you would like to attend, contact the 

office at (804)443-2327, ext. 4 for 

meeting place and time. The public is 

invited. 

Good Homes Needed For Good Pets 

Regional Animal Shelter, 20201 King 

William Road, King William 804-769-

4983. Kennel visiting hours Mon.–Fri. 

11a.m.-4p.m., Wed. eve. until 6pm., 

S a t . 1 1 a m . - 2 p m . 

w w w . p e t f i n d e r . c o m  e m a i l : 

animalshelter@kingwilliamcounty.us  

 

 

Help Wanted!  
If you love animals please consider 

becoming a foster parent. You provide 

a safe and loving home, Indian Rivers 

Humane Society will provide food and 

medical. Please call 804-885-3109 x2 

for further information. Someone will 

call you back. You can help save lives!  

King William Republican Party 

Meeting 
Thursday, February 21st at 6:30PM at 

Ripley’s Restaurant, 694-M Sharon 

Road, King William 23086. Special 

g u e s t  C o n g r e s s m a n  R o b 

W i t t m a n .  R e q u i r e s  a d v a n c e 

registration. contact John Breeden 804-

338-6384 orJLJBreeden@aol.com or 

Peter Friedman at 774-644-0086 

or pfriedman@umassd.edu. 

Middle Peninsula Northern Neck 

Community Services Board 

Board meeting Tuesday, February 19, 

3:00 p.m. Chesapeake Bank Training 

Room 35 School Street, Kilmarnock. 

E m a i l  c o m m e n t s 

cwalsh@mpnn.state.va.us 

Tappahannock Art Gallery 

This year's initial Second Sunday 

program at the Tappahannock Art 

Gallery, "Art in the Landscape", will be 

offered March 10 from 2-4 PM at the 

gallery at 200 Prince St. Local resident 

and TAG board member, Cynthia 

Carter will lead a slide presentation 

displaying the unique habitat and 

succulent gardens of the Pacific Coast's 

Carmel-by-the-Sea. Be inspired to 

create your own designs here in 

Virginia or just enjoy the tour of this 

beautiful natural environment. There is 

no charge to attendees and light 

refreshments will be available. 

King William T.E.A. Party 
KWTP meets the second and fourth 

Thursdays each month at 6:30 PM. Had 

enough of lies from the both major 

political parties; openly squeezing the 

middle class to pay off rich donors and 

poor voters? Take action, starting with 

effective strategies to deal with critical 

local, state and national issues. 

Meetings of KWTP are open to all 

citizens of good will. Usually at the 

Upper  King Wil l iam Library. 

Confirmation and lots more information 

at Facebook and kwteaparty.com 



P a g e  1 4                                             T h e  C o u n t r y  C o u r i e r                  W e d n e s d a y ,  M a r c h  6 ,  2 0 1 9  

 

Classifieds  

SERVICES 

 High Speed Internet 
Order the High Speed Satellite 

Internet that is now available in King 

William and King & Queen!                                     

Speeds up to 30-Mbps down and                     

3-Mbps up.                                                  

Starting at $70/month.   

Order now by Calling 874-3294 

Computer Services & Repair      
Home or Business 

Call Armistead @ 874-3294 
Call Armistead.com 

Norman’s Tree Service:  Tree 

removal, topping, trimming, stump 

grinding, brush chipping, storm 

damage and tractor work. No job too 

big or small,  75 ft. bucket truck. Free 

Estimates, reasonable prices.  

Licensed & Insured. Locally owned  

& operated. Call 769-7197 

Steven’s Handyman Jr.:  

Reasonable, Quality Work, Well 

Experienced, Any type of Yard 

Work, Painting, Mulching, Tree 

Work, Grass Cutting,  Power 

Washing, Flooring and Decks etc. 

Free Estimates & Insured.                          

Call 852-8403  

Sean’s Drain Cleaning Service LLC. 

Drain Cleaning inside/outside & 

repair. Toilets, sinks, showers and 

tubs. Call: 804-387-6742 

Auto Glass Installed: Bullzeye 

Glass, Windshield replacement, rock 

chip repair, same day mobile service.                                       

Direct billing for Insurance.                                                                                                            

Locally owned. Call 804-335-4807 

MALLORY ELECTRIC 
Residential and Commercial electrical 

service and installations Also 

generator installations. Licensed and 

insured. BBB.    Call: 746-4350  or 

Service and Phone quotes. 

 GET A FRESH LOOK, 

BRIGHTEN YOUR HOME-    

Home Improvements and Repairs: 

Specializing in Kitchen and Bath 

remodels. Custom trim (crown 

molding, chair rail, pick your look) 

doors, window, tile painting, decks,                      

patios, siding and more.                                          

CALL 804-402-5019                                                           

S. A. DUNBAR CONSTRUCTION 

C. A. HARVEY FLOORS, LLC.   
Over  30 years of experience in 

installing and repairing hardwood and 

laminate floors.   We offer 

professional work at a reasonable 

price as well as being licensed and 

insured. Call for a  FREE estimate  

804-399-1124 

Pressure Washing & Affordable 

Auto Detailing. Free Estimates. 

Vehicles Start At $80.00. Houses Start 

At $200.00. Decks, Gutters & Roof 

Cleaning. Call 804-901-8802 

LEE’S LAWN CARE PLUS- Top 

quality yard services: Mowing, 

trimming, leaf removal, mulching. 

Pruning, gutters, etc. Senior and 

competitor Price Discounts!              

Call 804-512-1345  or                    

804-769-0358 

Window Cleaning                           

804-683-4978 

Colonial Grounds-Total Lawn Care, 

Locally owned and operated, very 

dependable, reasonable rates            

and  satisfaction guarantee.                                            

Call Rick Lowe for free estimates.                         

Licensed & Insured                        

804-445-3943 

CLEANING BY GINA: Home and 

Office Cleaning. Quality work at 

affordable rates. 20 plus years 

experience. Licensed & Insured. 

References available upon request.  

Contact                                             

Gina Lumpkin at: 804-822-1040 

Bobcat/Tractor Services, Driveway 

Grading, Light Excavation, Drainage/

Erosion Control, Bush-Hogging, 

General Landscaping Mulch:  

Delivered/Installed                                  

Call (804) 761-6009 

Property Lines?? Need help finding 

the boundaries to your property?    

Ring our line and we’ll find yours.         

Call: 8047-314-3410 

  JOBS AVAILABLE 

Local construction company hiring 

in all aspects of construction. EOE, 

Drug free workplace. Apply in person 

at  3240 King William Ave.,                             

West Point, VA  804-843-4700 

HVAC Installer, Mechanic & 

Helper Needed.  Local.                                    

Call: 804-514-5604  

LPN or CMA needed for busy 

medical office.  Computer skills 

required.  Experience with Athena 

helpful.  Please send resume to: 
mdonaldson@priviamedicalgroup.com  

J. Sanders Construction 

Looking for immediate hire for 

Laborers, Pipe Layers, and Heavy 

Equipment Operators.  EEO, drug free 

work place.  Come in and apply in 

person at our office at:                

3240 King William Ave              

West Point, VA 

23181.                                                 

Construction experience preferred 

 

Part Time: Seasonal Truck Driver 
with overtime opportunities, CDL, 

Drug Test, DMV Record required. 

Retired person welcomed. Please 

apply n person E. O. E.                        

Aylett-804-769-9200               

Nutrien Ag Solutions 

FOR SALE 

Seasoned Firewood for sale,             

all Oak and Hickory with delivery.           

Call 769-7197   

1 Acre of land for sale in Essex 

County on Rt. 620 near Millers 

Tavern for $ 20,000. Please call 

215.477.2040 or 215.266.1745 

 Essex County Farm Land For Sale-

91.1 acres on Popular Grove Road 

6/10 mile. 900.1 Linear feet of road 

frontage on route 673.      55 acres 

cultivated open acres. Fertility 

category of one and two,  most 

fertilized soil in Essex County. The 

balance is wooded with some pines. 

Farm spreads to 17 Linear Feet into 

Dragon Run.   If Interested,                                  

Call owner at 804-572-1518 

FOR RENT  
APARTMENT FOR RENT Aylett 

Brick 2 Bedroom, large eat-in kitchen, 

washer-dryer, excellent location, From 

$835.00 per month.  “Rent Special”   

769-0867          

www.colonialsquareapartments.com 

ANIMAL SERVICES 

Boarding, Twin Ponds Kennels, 

Indoor/Outdoor runs, heated & air 

conditioned. Obedience Training       

& Gun Dog Training.                              

Call Patty or Danny Waltman                                      

769-3095 or 370-8793 

www.twinpondskennels.com 

WANTED 

Turn your unwanted items into 

cash!  We’re buying antiques, old 

tools, old guns, swords, guitars, 

military items, fishing equipment 

and other old items. If you’re 

cleaning out a house, shed, attic, 

etc., or having a yard sale,                         

Call: 337-5329 

Pen Pal– Looking for SWF to, 

Write to me: Douglas Kyle Elliott 

#1525348 Sussex II State Prison               

24427 Mussel White Dr.     

Waverly, Va. 23891 

Country Courier 

Walk-In Hours 

10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 

Monday through Friday                      

mailto:mdonaldson@priviamedicalgroup.com
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74 Timberland Road 
King William, VA 23086 

• Plumbing Repairs & Boilers 

• Additions & Renovations 
• Residential & Commercial 

Lawn Tractors ● Chain Saws ● Mow-
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